Milwaukee Women’s District Golf Association
North Shore Country Club

Spring Meeting

May 13, 2008

Time:  8:30 a.m. coffee, 9:00 a.m. meeting

The meeting was called to order at 9:20 a.m. by President Pam Olsen.

Officers present:

President:  Pam Olsen (NSCC)

1st Vice President:  Lisa Klug (TuCC)

Treasurer:  Peggy Hauser (WCC)

Secretary:  Lisa Murn (MHCC)

2nd Vice President Martha Fillinger (OGC) was absent due to illness.  Lynn Delzer (MHCC) is filling in on the executive board for Bonny Becker (MCC) who was absent due to health reasons.
Roll call was taken by Lisa Murn.  All clubs were represented.  Twenty-four women were in attendance with 5 by proxy.  
Pam Olsen suggested that we accept the minutes from the Fall Meeting with the exception of her home club being noted as NSCC instead of OCC.  Barb Lowe (NHCC) made motion to accept.  Marcia Schwager (NSCC) seconded so the minutes were accepted and it was mentioned that all minutes are posted on the website.
Peggy Hauser presented the Treasurer’s report.  
Balance as of October 9, 2007


$2,211.02

Balance as of May 13, 2008



$1,733.19

Anticipated Receipts for 2008


$6,000.00

Anticipated Receipts plus balance on hand

$7,733.19

2007-2008 Proposed Budget



$6,320.00

2008 Anticipated Surplus



$1,413.19

Peggy sent out bills for teams.  They were not distributed to the clubs this year.  

The North Shore head pro talked about the new scoring which is the same except winners of the match win one point for their team.  A match that ends even wins a half a point for each team.  
Representative Courtney Bukich of First Tee Milwaukee, which provides inner city kids golf lessons, clubs, shoes, etc., picked up our donations.  She thanked MWDGA for our continued support of the program.  We donated a van full of items and will continue to accept donations.  If you are interested, contact Madeline Henry.

First Vice President Lisa Klug promised to send an excel sheet with updated rosters soon.  Changes can be made to rosters up to 24 hrs before the first play date, June 13.  A provision to add a player midseason was added in the new Rules of Competition in case of an unusual event.  There is an 18 player limit.
Lisa noted that schedule information is on the website MWDGA.org.  Lisa asked that everyone check one last time that all schedule information is correct.  Please note one change is that Tuckaway and North Hills switched dates.  Bluemound changed a rain date and the play off on Friday, Aug. 8 is at North Hills instead of Westmoor.  Ozaukee will also be changing a rain date to June 24.  Please refer to the website to verify these changes.

The 6 year play rotation has been established and another 6 year rotation was also arranged.
Lisa Klug thanked Madeline Henry who organized the charitable donation to First Tee.  Madeline spoke on a Raising the Grass Ceiling tournament which is one best ball on June 26 at Brown Deer.   Prizes include spots to play in the US Bank Championship in the Pro Am.  Milwaukee Country Club is hosting a Mid Amateur tournament and needs volunteers on Sept. 6 through 11.  

Pam spoke for Martha Fillinger regarding Field Day.  She will get the information out soon.  The date is Friday, September 12 at 8:30 at Blue Mound Country Club and details will be on the website.

Old business:  Pam noted that we welcomed a new team to MWDGA last year which led some members to try to clarify the rules.  A copy of the new Rules of Competition was handed out and areas in red were areas that were a change from previous rules.  Lisa went over the changes to the rules of competition at the meeting.  All red areas were discussed with the following changes receiving the most discussion:
Section 1b – Line up and matches:  Wording was changed to reflect if ONE OR MORE player was missing, then the captain can make changes.  The definition of a match was redefined to mean 4 players unless one team has fewer than 12 players. 

Section 1c - Format of scoring:  Lisa clarified that if the match is over prior to the 18th hole you SHOULD continue playing as long as you get into the club house on time.  Lynn Delzer noted that changing the rules of competition permanently is ill advised in case we do not eventually adopt this new scoring system.  Sue Lacy (MHCC) reiterated that the new scoring system will be on a trial basis.  It was decided that the title of Scoring section of the Rules of Competition will reflect that it will be a trial format for 2008.  
Section 4 - Roster – Subs may be added to the team roster in certain unusual circumstances at the discretion of the Board.  Substitutions may be done after a lineup is called in to the host club.  A captain can add a sub by 7:25 a.m.
Section 6c - Time limits –  The penalty has been changed to a negative half point for slow play.  Discussion ensued regarding allowing the host Pro and Rules Committee to determine if this will be assessed.  
Section 7b – A captain may submit a new lineup in case of a rain date.

Section 8c – Thirteen Holes Deemed a complete match – This is a new rule that captains should examine carefully.
Section 9 – In case of a playoff, a team will now be allowed to play their home course.
There was a request for a motion to be made to change certain areas of the Rules of Competition.  A motion was made by Lori Buley (OCC), and Cindy Gault (TrCC) seconded.  The motion passed to approve the rules as amended in the Spring meeting.  Lisa stressed that the Rules of Competition will be posted on the website for people to examine and print.
Pam noted that alternates should be set up on the course by the Tournament Representatives as a match with other clubs, instead of placing four alternates together from the same club.  
Pam wanted everyone to know that the new one point scoring system is in a trial year with reevaluation in the fall.  She also wanted to point out that we are all in MWDGA together, that it is an honor and we should stress the commitment of being a member and try to focus on the positive.
Meeting ended at 10:45 a.m.  
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Murn (MHCC)

Secretary 

